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Why Christian Education? Part 3 

Continuing the discussion from previous 
newsletters, let’s resume by focusing on why 
Christian education is incredibly valuable, 
especially today. We’ve seen its foundation 
here in America, and how that foundation 
was built on three concepts, derived from 
Deuteronomy 6:6-9; (1) keep the words, (2) 
teach the words, and (3) review the words 
and works with your families. Moses’ 
insistence on this, from the commands and 
statutes of God, formed the basis for 
Christian teaching and learning throughout 
centuries.  

Please allow me to continue this conversation 
focusing on two components of Christian 
education: character development and 
community/spiritual fellowship. As we 
navigate the corridors of Fourth Baptist 
Christian School, these aspects stand out 
prominently as foundational pillars of our 
educational philosophy, molding not only 
academic achievers, but also nurturing 
compassionate leaders rooted in faith. 

CHARACTER DEVELOPMENT AND MORAL 
FOUNDATION 

At Fourth Baptist Christian School, our 
approach to character development and 
moral formation is deeply rooted in our 
choice of educational resources, including 
textbooks from Abeka and BJU Press. These 
renowned publishers are known for their 
commitment to integrating biblical principles 
seamlessly into academic content, creating a 
cohesive learning experience that fosters 
spiritual growth and ethical awareness. 

One of the key strengths of both publishers is 
their emphasis on teaching from a biblical 
worldview. From history and science to 
literature and mathematics, these textbooks 
not only present facts and concepts but also 
frame them within the context of God's truth 
and moral teachings. This holistic approach 
ensures that students not only acquire 
knowledge but also develop a strong 
foundation of values that align with Christian 

principles. 

Having Christian textbooks does not make us 
a Christian school, though; neither does it 
provide the full breadth of training your 
student deserves and that you have 
requested. Our teachers, as mature believers 
in Christ, complement our textbooks which 
offer structured lessons and activities that 
promote reflection, critical thinking, and 

decision-making based on biblical principles. 
Whether exploring ethical dilemmas, 
analyzing historical events through a moral 
lens, or engaging in discussions about 
contemporary issues from a Christian 
perspective, students are equipped with the 
tools to navigate complex moral terrain with 
wisdom and discernment. 

This process happens at an age-appropriate 
pace. Through engaging stories, historical 
accounts, and real-life applications, students 
are encouraged to emulate positive role 
models from Scripture and history, learning 
valuable lessons about character and moral 
conduct. We are not placing difficult 
scenarios or complex biblical characters and 
storylines in front of your students before 
they are able to handle such discussions.  
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Our Mission 
 
Fourth Baptist Christian School, 
as a ministry of Fourth Baptist 
Church, is committed to the 
development of a student’s 
spiritual life in Jesus Christ, 
while pursuing academic 
excellence in a manner which 
honors and glorifies God, based 
on the only infallible Word, the 
Bible. 



By incorporating textbooks from Abeka 
and BJU Press into our curriculum, we 
ensure that our students receive a 
comprehensive education that not only 
prepares them academically but also 
shapes them into individuals of strong 
character, integrity, and moral conviction. 
It is through these educational resources 
that we strive to fulfill our mission of 
nurturing students who not only excel in their studies but also 
exemplify the values of the Christian faith in their daily lives.  

 

COMMUNITY AND SPIRITUAL FELLOWSHIP 

Now that we've explored the importance of character 
development and moral foundation, let's shift our focus to 
another vital aspect of our school's philosophy—community 
and spiritual fellowship. Just as each student's growth is 
nurtured through values and integrity, our collective strength 
as a school community is fueled by shared faith and a sense of 
belonging. 

The focal point of each week is the chapel service—an 
opportunity for three separate segments of our student body 
to sing, share, and hear God’s Word. The chapel program is 
broken up into three segments: preschool (K4)—2nd grade,  
3rd—6th grade, and 7th—12th grade.  

Both the elementary and secondary chapels follow a theme, or 
variations on a theme. For the elementary chapels this year, 
Mrs. Fure is walking students through the various Old 
Testament heroes and comparing them to modern-day 
superheroes. Those comparisons include Noah and Superman 
(who both helped save mankind), Jacob and Loki (who were 
both deceivers) and even Samson and The Hulk (who both 
possessed superhuman strength). The goal of these 
comparisons is to teach faith in God through stories of real 
people who did extraordinary things. Relating superheroes to 
Bible characters is a fun way to draw attention to God by 
placing emphasis on His superiority to us all.  

The secondary students have worked through the book of 
Nehemiah, learning that Hard Work + Prayer + Unshakeable 
Faith = Successful Problem-Solving. Along the way, the students 
have also been challenged as to the role of the Word of God in 

their lives: is God’s Word important? Are 
they growing? Throughout the study, 
students have seen how Nehemiah’s faith 
has grown despite, or possibly because of, 
the external and internal challenges he 
faced.  

All students have Bible class daily, with the 
exception of junior and senior Honors 
students taking college-level Bible classes 
three times weekly. It’s in these classes 
that students are continually presented 

with the people of God’s Word, the challenges they faced, and 
the outcome of their decisions. Each Bible story and narrative 
are given as an example or pattern (1 Cor 10:11), encouraging 
and admonishing us all in our walk with God. As we lay these in 
front of our students, the challenge is for them to choose to 
follow Christ and walk in His steps.  

Finally, FBCS faculty are encouraged to invest in the lives of our 
students. While most students struggle to relate to every 
teacher, most students would identify one or two staff 
members who invested directly into their life through building 
relationships, providing mentorship and guidance, and even 
promoting personal growth.  

CONCLUSION 

As we conclude our exploration of character development, 
moral foundation, community, and spiritual fellowship in 
Christian education, it's clear that these aspects are not just 
lessons learned but values lived. They form the backbone of our 
school's philosophy and contribute to the holistic growth of our 
students. 

From instilling virtues like integrity and compassion to fostering 
a sense of belonging and shared purpose, our commitment to 
character and community shapes the fabric of our school 
community. It's not just about what we teach in the classroom 
but how we live out these values in our interactions, service 
projects, and everyday actions. 

In next quarter’s article, I’ll wrap up this discussion on the value 
of Christian education with several questions for you, both as a 
challenge as well as an encouragement to you and your family 
as you think about why you have chosen Fourth Baptist 
Christian School. ~Mr. Andrew Broere, Head of School 

(Why Christian Education, continued from page 1) 
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FBCS Sends Three JH Students to MBDA Honor Band Festival 

The South Central MN Band Director’s Association (MBDA) hosted their Honor Band Festival on 
February 3, 2024. Mr. Kolwinska is a member of MBDA and was able to nominate students for the 
festival. Three 8th grade students – Isaiah Caasi (trumpet), Christian Kolwinska (tenor saxophone), 
and Lukyn Williams (tuba) – were selected to participate along with about 75 other students from 
various public and private schools around southern Minnesota. The boys practiced the music in 
advance to prepare for the festival. On the festival day, they participated in four band rehearsals 
and an instrument specific sectional to prepare for the afternoon concert. They played some very 
fun music and had a great time developing their instrumental skills with other students from 
around Minnesota. Their favorite song to perform was called The Country Club Stomp by Jarod 
Hall.  ~Mr. Levi Kolwinska, Music Director 

Isaiah Caasi, Lukyn Williams, Christian Kolwinska 



Warrior Sprit Week 2024 ~ January 29—February 2 

Spirit Week 2024 provides the opportunity to break up 
the routine of school and bring students together. The 
student body was divided into eight different teams, each 
led by captains from the senior class. Through this, 
students are learning to work together, while leadership 
skills and team unity are encouraged throughout the 
week. Activities this year included dress-up days, 
basketball shooting, a limbo contest, and the ever-popular 
game Ships and Sailors! 

This year’s themed dress-up days included Pajama Day, 
Tourist Day, Sports Jersey Day, Be Bizarre Day and 
Class Theme Day, and the traditional Warrior Spirit Day 
to wrap up the week.  

Warrior basketball brought fans together to cheer for 
their teams in home games against Providence,  
Prior Lake, Legacy Christian and Community Christian   
of Wilmar.  

Mrs. Morrell’s 2nd grade class won Dollar Wars, and more 
than $1050 was raised for Mr. Jim Hunter and his wife. 
Jim has faithfully taught our Honors Bible Class in 
conjunction with Faith Baptist Bible College for the last 
eight years. Jim’s wife Barb has been fighting cancer for 
several years, and the goal was to alleviate some of that 
financial burden. Thank you to everyone who gave toward 
this effort!  ~Mr. Andrew Broere 
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On Friday, February 2nd, we invited our FBCS Alumni 
back to their alma mater to enjoy an evening of basketball 
games, dinner and fellowship with teachers and 
friends.  We gave them specially designed Warrior Alumni 
T-shirts, which proved to be a huge hit!  

Approximately sixty alumni came to cheer on the 
Warriors basketball teams as they played North Metro. 
The night continued with dinner for our Alumni and 
family in the Fellowship Hall where they enjoyed looking 
at old yearbooks and remembering their days at Fourth.  

During half-time of the boys game, we asked our Alumni 
to stand on the sideline of the basketball court while 
names were drawn and stories were shared of their time 
at FBCS. Some of the most repeated memories included 
memories of sports and music trips, winning 
championships, teachers who impacted their lives in an 

academic and spiritual way, trips where the bus broke 
down, and some who shared how they met their future 
spouse at FBCS!   

We are grateful for the many alumni who are current 
teachers at our school and/or send their children to FBCS. 
Thank you, alumni, for a special evening. You are 
welcome to return for any of our school events in the 
future and we look forward to staying connected with you 
in the years ahead! ~Mrs. Sarah Stephens, Athletic 
Director 

 

 

Warrior Homecoming 2024 — Record Turnout! 
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Annual MACS SH Speech and Bible Festival 

This annual event took place on February 8, 2023 at Woodcrest Baptist 

Academy. As part of their graduation requirements, seniors have the 

option to either participate in the Speech Festival or give another type of 

public presentation. Students from the senior class participated in the 

Duet Acting, Readers’ Theater, and Poetry categories. Two students 

from the sophomore class participated in the Spelling Bee.   

 

Our Readers’ Theater received second place, and Alyssa Stephens and 

Sage McQueary placed first in the Duet Acting Category.  Sage and 

Alyssa will be competing at AACS National Competition at Bob Jones 

University on April 9-11. ~Mrs. Stefanie Broere, English & Speech Teacher 

 



Warrior Varsity Girls Basketball Team—2024 MACS Champions! 

The 2023-2024 Warrior Girls’ Basketball season was full of challenges and growth.   
The season began with the challenge of a new coach.  The team jumped right in and 
adapted to a different style of coaching.   

Our next challenge was injury.  Alyssa Stephens was injured during a box out drill in 
practice.  Alyssa was out for 6 weeks!  During this time, many players stepped up,  
saw more playing time, and used those opportunities to improve their skills.  The 
girls played in the St Francis Tournament and were able to defeat Lake Region, 
Rosemount, and Woodcrest—winning the tournament! 

The Faith Baptist Bible College Invitational Tournament was a great showcase of the 
girls’ skills and teamwork. The team progressed through the tournament 
undefeated, beating Faith Academy in the championship game!  The girls’ defense 
was superb and they also attacked the hoop aggressively. 

Once they returned from FBBC, the girls were victorious in their next 6 games— 
finishing the season 23-4! The theme going into the MACS conference tournament 
was “leave no doubt.”  And they certainly left no doubt—they beat St Francis in the 
semi-final 57-24! The team played unbelievable defense and ran their offense 
aggressively.  Facing Woodcrest in the Championship game, again the girls left no 
doubt—beating Woodcrest 59-40!  Overall, this was a season full of challenges and 
growth. We are looking forward to next season!  ~Coach Stefanie Broere  

Warrior Awards: Offensive Player of the Year—Clara Rieschl; Defensive Player of the 
Year—JoJo Rieschl; Warrior Award—Lilly Broere; Unsung Hero Award—Alyssa 
Stephens 

 
Team Captains:  
Clara & Rieschl & JoJo Rieschl 

Team Awards: 

• 1st Place at Faith Tourney 

• 1st Place at St. Francis Tourney 

• 1st Place at MACS State 
Tourney 

Faith All-Tournament Team: 
Clara Rieschl (MVP) & JoJo Rieschl 

St. Francis All-Tournament Team:  
Clara Rieschl (MVP) & JoJo Rieschl 

MACS All-Tournament Team: 
Clara Rieschl (MVP) & JoJo Rieschl 

MACS All–Conference 1st Team: 
Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 

MACS All–Conference 2nd Team: 
Alyssa Stephens 

MACS All-Conference Honorable 
Mention: 
Sophia Morrell 
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Varsity Boys Win Third Place at MACS State Tourney 

Our captains  this year were Shaun Larson and Grant Vikander. 
Our team was very unified in purpose and practiced well 
together throughout the year. Our team was led by our three 
senior guards, Shaun Larson, Nathan French, and Jacob Combs, 
and our three sophomore big men, Ethan Markgraf, Grant 
Vikander and Carlos Flodstrom.  

We finished with a season record of 15-9 and 3rd in the 
conference. A highlight of our season was beating Rosemount 
on their home court on their senior night. We split wins in the 
regular season with the top 2 finishers in the conference – 
Rosemount and St. Francis – which gave us hope that we could 

win the conference tournament at the end of the year.  
After easily defeating Prior Lake in the 1st round, we lost in the 
2nd round of the tournament to St. Francis by just 9 points, we 
rebounded with an exciting overtime win over Lake Region to 
finish the tournament in 3rd place overall.  

Congratulations to Shaun Larson for joining the 1,000-point 
club this year during our home game vs. Woodcrest. We will 
miss our seniors but are looking forward to next year’s team.  
~Coach Jason Webster  

Warrior Awards: Experience Award—Shaun Larson; Unsung 
Hero Award—Jacob Combs  

 

Team Captains:  

Shaun Larson & Grant Vikander 

Team Awards: 

3rd Place at MACS State Tourney 

MACS All-Tournament Team: 

Carlos Flodstrom 

MACS All–Conference 1st Team: 

Shaun Larson 

MACS All–Conference 2nd Team: 

Ethan Markgraf 

MACS All-Conference Honorable  

Mention: 

Grant Vikander 

As is our custom, we honored our senior athletes and 
managers along with their parents during the final set of 
home games of the season vs. St. Cloud Christian. Senior Girl 
Athletes: Lilly Broere, Paige Emslie, Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl, 
Alyssa Stephens. Senior Boy Athletes: Jacob Combs, Nathan 
French, Shaun Larson. Senior managers: Josiah Brombacher, 
Julia Muhr and Isaiah Roman.  

Loads of athletic ability is represented in this group.  Each of 
these athletes began playing for FBCS in junior high (several in 
6th grade), and have grown in their talents and abilities over 
the years as they stuck with the sport. Some began playing 
basketball at a very young age, participating in community 
recreational basketball programs. These athletes have seta  
good example on and off the court.  We appreciate their years 
of dedication to Warrior Basketball!  ~Mrs. Alison French 

Senior Night Athlete Recognitions 

Back Row:  Lilly Broere, Nathan French, Shaun Larson,  

Josiah Brombacher, Jacob Combs. (Not Pictured: Isaiah Roman) 

Front Row: Paige Emslie, Alyssa Stephens, JoJo Rieschl,  

Clara Rieschl, Julia Muhr.   
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Senior Athletes In Action 

# 12—Alyssa Stephens, Forward #1—JoJo Rieschl, Guard 

#10—Clara Rieschl, Point Guard #13—Lilly Broere, Forward #4—Paige Emslie, Guard 

#10—Shaun Larson, Guard # 23—Jacob Combs, Guard # 14—Nathan French, Guard 

Basketball Managers: Julia Muhr,  

Josiah Brombacher, Isaiah Roman 
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JH Girls BB Team BLUE Recap 

In a thrilling season, the Girls Basketball Team White 
showcased their determination and growth. With an 
overall record of 4 wins and 7 losses, they battled their 
way to the consolation championship at the NSPSL  
B-Squad Tournament, where they narrowly lost by just  
3 points.  

These 6th grade girls demonstrated remarkable 
improvement throughout, leaving a lasting impression on 
fans and opponents alike. ~Coach Jon Campbell   

Warrior Awards: Practice Warrior Award—Lexi LaVasseur;  
Michael Jordan Award—Daniella Damyan 

 

JH Girls BB Team WHITE Recap 

This was a great season of taking the next step in basketball 
knowledge and practice with this group of returning 7th &  8th 
graders.  They all improved daily in their skills as well as in 
knowledge of the game.  We were able to experience winning some 
games this season, so we regularly talked about praising God when 
and how we win as well as being prepared to praise God when we 
lose. Although the scoreboard doesn’t always reflect the players’ 
improvement at this level, from a coach’s perspective it was 
exponential.   

I want to thank the parents who carpooled to get girls to and from 
games, as well as all the parents and grandparents who faithfully 
came out to cheer us on.  As a coach, I get to watch not only the 
players on the floor, but also the parents in the stands…and let me 
tell you I’m not sure which group is more entertaining! Thank you 
for supporting your girls and our team this year. It was a wonderful 
season of fun, learning and winning!   ~Coach Jeremy Stephens 

Warrior Awards: Cleaning the Glass Award—Ava Fure; Let it Fly 
Award—Lily Goshgarian; Warrior Award—Lauren Stephens 

Shaun Larson Joins 1000 Point Club 

On Friday night, February 9th, Shaun Larson became the latest Warrior to reach the 1,000–point milestone! With a literal last-
second shot in the home game vs. Woodcrest, Shaun sunk a 3-pointer to finish the game and surpass 1,000 points! The home 
crowd erupted in cheers, holding up signs bearing his image, and gave him a standing ovation for his efforts. His name has 
been added to the 1,000 point club banner hanging in our gymnasium. Congratulations, Shaun!  



JH Boys BB Team SILVER Recap 

The 2023-2024 JH Boys Silver basketball season was a great 
learning year and I enjoyed introducing many new players to the 
game of basketball. This was also my first year coaching a team at 
Fourth and I had great time getting to know each player.  Although 
this year was challenging, the boys showed up to every practice 
and game ready to play. Their intensity and never quit attitude 
was clearly evident in every game we played. The team 
significantly improved throughout the year, and I want to 
encourage them to keep playing and practicing during the 
offseason honing their skills. I would like to thank the parents and 
players for their dedication to the team. I am looking forward to 
next season! ~Coach Brent Hanks 

Warrior Awards given were as follows: Offensive Player of the Year 
– Alex Tkach; Defensive Player of the Year – Dima Brutskiy; Most 
Improved Player – Elias Brombacher 
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JH Boys BB Team BLUE Recap 

The Junior Boys Basketball Team Blue displayed 
perseverance and resiliency throughout the basketball 
season. The NSPSL varsity league presented many 
challenges for our team throughout the year. While we 
did not achieve much team success in terms of wins, our 
players developed their basketball skills both individually 
and as a team. We are especially grateful for the efforts of 
two of our 8th grade players, and we honored them with 
awards.  

Warrior Awards: Blood, Sweat, and Tears Award went to 
Isaiah Caasi as he and led our team with his strong 
defense, rebounding, and steady ball handling. Our MVP 
Award went to Christian Hoffman as he directed our team 
both as our point guard and as a strong scorer. 

~ Coach Erik Fredericksen  

JV Boys Basketball Recap 

The JV team experienced a season of up and downs. We started 
the year with a championship in the season opening JV 
tournament at Chisago. The championship game was an exciting 
game against Rosemount that we won in overtime, thanks to 
some clutch shots and free throws. We then followed that exciting 
start with losing 7 of the next 9 games as we had some significant 
absences and roster shuffling. As the season went on, the boys 
started to work better together, and we split the last four games 
of the season. The team finished the season with a respectable 
total record of 7-9. 

Our Warrior JV Leadership award for this year went to Tyler 
Stephens for leading the team in several stats and for being a 
good leader on the court.  As next year approaches, with three 
seniors and many minutes departing from the varsity team, we 
will look forward to some of these JV players earning increased 
playing opportunities in varsity games.  

~Coach Joe Combs  



JH MACS Fine Arts Festival 

Our 7th and 8th grade students participated in the MACS 
Junior High Fine Arts Festival on March 8th at First Baptist 
of Rosemount. Forty FBCS students participated in large 
group, small group, and solo events throughout the day and 
did very well. The goal for this event is for students to grow 
in their fine arts skills, and as music teachers, Miss Harmon 
and I feel they really grew from this experience. Students 
were evaluated and given performance ratings by the 
judges.  

They attended many performances throughout the day and 
were able to observe many other school’s performances as 
well. Thanks to each student for their hard work and to our 
accompanists, Miss Harmon, Mrs. Bruffey, and Mrs. Peal. 
Superior ratings were given to the following groups and 
individuals: Band, Choir, Mixed Large Vocal Ensemble, 

Brass Ensemble, Woodwind Ensemble, Small Instrumental 
Ensemble, Alex Petrashov—saxophone solo, Christian 
Kolwinska—saxophone solo, Liam Broere/Clara Morrell—
piano duet, Allison Leanger—piano solo, Jila Peng— 
monochromatic drawing. 

Excellent ratings were given to the following groups and 
individuals: Men’s Large Vocal Ensemble, 7th Grade Girls 
Large Vocal Ensemble, 8th Grade Girls Small Vocal 
Ensemble, Percussion Ensemble, Ava Fure—vocal solo, 
Sarah Goshgarian—vocal solo. ~Mr. Levi Kolwinska, Music 
Director 
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Elementary Field Trips 

Bell Museum 
 

5,4,3,2,1 . . .  The 5th and 6th grades blasted off to the Bell 
Museum of St. Paul for a closer look at planet Mars and its 
moon, Europa! They enjoyed a unique planetarium show 
featuring a trip to Mars and what that would entail. Did you 
know it would take 10 months just to travel there?   We saw a 
mini planetarium show about the North Star, Polaris, and 
other constellations we can see around us. We also learned 
that the northern most star may not always have been 
Polaris. The star, Thuban, which the Egyptian Pyramids are 
aligned with, is thought to have been the north star 5,000 
years ago.  

After a quick break, the shuttle landed us into classrooms 
where the students became astrobiologists and explored 
different hands-on activities about Europa. The activity that 
impressed the students the most was an egg drop contest. 
Students were tasked with inventing a space landing vehicle 
and safely lands their eggs on Europa intact. Most groups were 
successful!  

This was an enjoyable field trip, keeping the students engaged 
from beginning to end. It was a great way to kick off our space 
unit coming up soon! ~Mrs. Sheila McLeish, 6th Grade Teacher 

You’re a Good Man, Charlie Brown 
 

 

Our 3rd-6th grade FBCS students packed into two busses on 
Leap Day and headed off to the University of Northwestern 
where the theater department treated them to a Peanuts 
gang musical production entitled You’re a Good Man, Charlie 
Brown. From the hilarious to the heartwarming, the theater 
students depicted native Minnesotan Charles Schulz’s 
characters with amazing musicality, acting skills, light, and 
stage design.  

The play consisted of comic strip style vignettes that trudged 
through a day in the life of a melancholy Charlie Brown. FBCS 
students enjoyed connecting to daredevil Snoopy fighting the 
infamous Red Baron amid smoke and lights. Sassy Lucy shared, 
let’s say, umm... interesting… advice. Schroeder included 
students in a Beethoven Day celebration. Little siblings, Linus 
and Sally, showed what the power of family love can do.   

In between acts, students enjoyed taking pictures in the lobby 
with their favorite cartoon characters. We are thankful for 
these great opportunities and the help of their teachers, 
teacher aides, and bus drivers. ~Mrs. Annelies Harmon, 
Elementary Music Teacher 
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2024 History & Science Fair 

On Thursday evening, March 14th, the 7th—10th graders 

held a History/Science Fair for family and friends. The 

students in those grades write a research paper for English 

class, and then make a presentation of their report findings 

with a poster display board to their class. This year, there 

were 72 students who participated in the Fair. The 7th and 

9th graders prepared science projects, and the 8th and 

10th graders presented history projects. Tables were set up 

in the Atrium and gymnasium and guests were able to visit 

the exhibits that the students had prepared.  

Though many of the students don’t look forward to this as a  

required educational opportunity, the students do 

eventually enjoy sharing what they have learned through 

this process. Guests enjoy asking the students questions 

and learning something they may have not known 

previously.  Thank you to the students for their work, and 

thanks to the many guests who visit with the students. 

Thanks also to those who were able to help get things 

organized for the next school day in the Atrium.  

~Mr. Mark Monroe, History Teacher 

We are excited to announce the 
appointment of Mark Monroe as the next 
Assistant Head of School at Fourth Baptist 
Christian School. Mark brings with him a 
wealth of experience and a deep 
commitment to Christian education, 
student experiences, and educational 
excellence. 

Mr. Monroe has been an integral part of 
the Fourth Baptist community for many 
years, contributing his expertise and 
dedication to the growth and success of 
our school. His experience extends beyond 
our campus, having taught at Lake Region 
Christian School in Brainerd and previously 
at a school in Pennsylvania, where he 
honed his skills and passion for education. 
He has been a classroom teacher, athletic 
director, and basketball coach. 

Throughout his time at Fourth Baptist, 
Mark has demonstrated leadership 
qualities, a heart for serving students, and 
a strong commitment to upholding our 
Christian principles. His vision for academic 
excellence, character development, and 
spiritual growth in our students’ lives 
resonates deeply with our school's 
mission. 

As we welcome Mark Monroe into his new 
role, we look forward to his continued 
contributions in shaping the future of 
Fourth Baptist Christian School and 
nurturing the next generation of leaders 
and scholars. Join us in congratulating 
Mark and offering him our full support as 
he steps into this important leadership 
position.  ~ Mr. Andrew Broere 

Introducing Mark Monroe as the Next Assistant Head of School  
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THIRD QUARTER 2023-24 All “A” HONOR ROLL A AVERAGE B AVERAGE  

First Grade Oliver Hanks 
Daniel (DJ) Jean-Louis 
Carson Kolwinska 
Alexa Miezwa 
Daniel Nsameh 
Wesley Rathbun 
Santiago Skurat 

Paton Blazosky 
Asher Bruder 
Wilson Campbell 
Mira Damyan 
Caspian Jeppeson 
Anna Kachula 
Lyla Loch 
Abigail Macalus 
 

Mila Demchenko 
Lily Eggleton 
Kristen Goshgarian 
Jeshua Grado 
Amelia Kappel 
Timothy Loghinov 
Karina Petrashov 
Evangeline Shrader 

Second Grade Adam Babcock 
Micah Bruder 
Gage Byers 
Caleb Caasi 
Eva Damyan 
Gabriela Damyan 
Peter Levang 
Maxim Lipinskiy 
Everly Quinn 
Aurora Rathbun 
Hudson Schwartzenburg 
Harper Seymour 
Neriah Shelton 
Joshua Strong 
Anthony Zhukouski 

Luke Chihak 
Brecken Felt 
Zackary Friar 
Octavian Golodneac 
Isabella Korovin 
Kayda Mendoza-Tamayo 
Amelia Sisam 
Daniel Tkach 

Alexandra Kachula 
Ophelia Kifyak 
 

Third Grade Matthew Aleckson 
Zoey Jean-Louis 
Eva Jenkins 
Elise Liu 
Lincoln Loch 
Emmaline Macalus 
Rhys McLeish 
Max Montgomery  
Ezekiel Nsameh 
Drake Ogbourne 
Gianna Reese 
Lucia Skurat 
John Strong 
Michael Totimeh 
 

Leyla Blazosky 
Daniel Chuprin 
Blake Coulson 
Emma Damyan 
Vanessa Diaz Calero 
Aria Felt 
Blessa Johnson 
Avonlea Laumann 
Michael Olaru 
Micah Rolling 
 

Asher Delich 
Isaac Leanger 
Calvin Levang 
Jo’Andri Merchant 
Elana Sayko 
Jason Ureke 
Shaela Zeah 

Fourth Grade Ava Blazosky 
Harrison Kappel 
Kate Kovalchuk 
Michelle Olaru 
Ammiel Rylka 
Thomas Wheaton 
 
 
 

Jackson Byers 
Dan Damyan 
Leah Damyan 
Parker Delich 
Brielle Faithfull 
Maria Kellogg 
Gabriel Nieson 
Isaiah Shrader 
Robinson Smith 
Jace Wicklund 
 

Isabella Agness 
Benjamin Brutskiy 
Samuel Damyan 
Zachary Demchenko 
Roland Eppers 
Timothy Kifyak 
Mira Nagel 
Vanessa Tkach 
Laila Zderchuk 
 

Fifth Grade Roman Kachula 
Margot Levang 
Viviana Skurat 
 

Belinda Aleckson 
Kimberly Arroyo 
Roman Burlak 
Sofia Lipinskiy 
Emmanuel Scherr 
Zoey Scherr 
Anna Strong 
Reuben Totimeh 
Tianci (Grace) Zhou 

Josiah Bruder 
Garrett Coulson 
Jacob Damyan 
Alexavier Hanson 
Colin McCulloch 
Elijah Rudolph 
Kevelle Spears 
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Sixth Grade Ashley Blazosky 
Alexis LaVasseur 
Elise Pacencu 
Naomi Pacencu 
 

Elias Brombacher 
David Caasi 
Liesl Campbell 
Daniella Damyan 
Hunter Delich 
Chloe Johnson 
Katelyn Kolwinska  
Allison Kovalchuk 
Bryna McLeish 
Pierce Ogbourne 
Arima Okafo 
Viviana Pullis 

Jacob Demchenko 
Karaleena Dumyan 
Ison Eppers 
Isabella Kifyak 
Ezekiel Leanger 
Alessandra Mendoza-Tamayo 
Morgan Nixon 
Alexander Tkach 
Benjamin Villar 

Seventh Grade Sean Okafo Liam Broere 
Ziqian (Isaac) Gao 
Sarah Goshgarian 
 

Dima Brutskiy 
Isabelle Chuprin 
Levi Damyan 
Mark Damyan 
Rilyn Faithfull 
Nathan Kauffman 
Allison Leanger 
Alexandra Lipinskiy 
Clara Morrell 
Alexsandr Petrashov 
Samara Reese 
Gabriel Shrader 
Julianna Strong 
Tiegan Treptau 

Eighth Grade Isaiah Caasi 
Jizhen (Jila) Peng 
Sara Sousa 
Lauren Stephens 
 

Star Delich 
Ava Fure 
Claire Vikander 
 
 

Nikita Bodnar 
Anna Damyan 
Lily Goshgarian 
Christian Hoffman 
Lukyn Williams 
 

Ninth Grade Karina Anderson 
Josiah Combs 
John Goshgarian 
Haihang (Kai) Guo 
Yiwen Huang 
Nikita Lipinskiy 
Joseph Litkey 
Adelaisa Pullis 
 

George Damyan 
Mark Manoila 
Brianna Treptau 
Asher Zderchuk 

Gretchen Campbell 
Deborah Dahl 
Tyler Dewey 
 
 

Tenth Grade Anastasia Lipinskiy 
Tava McLeish 
Charles Okafo 
Grant Vikander 
Eli Villar 
Lillian Williams 

Anja Brombacher 
Blake Delich 
Carlos Flodstrom 
Brandt Johnson 
Giselle Legoff 
Ethan Markgraf 
Mialia (Jenny) Nayrath 
Megan Page 
Jinwen (Jane) Qin 

Elena Arroyo 
Boston Faithfull 
Joseph Goshgarian 
Qilun (Aaron) Huang 
Tyler Stephens 

Eleventh Grade Adelynn Farish 
Jonathan Kolacz 

Jack Fure 
Sophia Morrell 

Kavin Kellogg 
Cody Mercado 
Lexi Owens 
Emma Payne 
 

Twelfth Grade Josiah Brombacher 
Isaac Caasi 
Emily Chuprin 
Nathan French 
Grace Goshgarian 
Melissa Kauffman 
Shaun Larson 
Sage McQueary 
Julia Muhr 
Joy Okafo 
Sofia Pullis 
Clara Rieschl 
Johannah Rieschl 
Alyssa Stephens 
Kristin Victor  

Lillian Broere 
Jacob Combs 
Greta Gustafson 
Sarah Jacob 
Carsten Markgraf 
Isaiah Roman 
 

Matthew Herrick 
Henry Litkey 
 
 


